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Zonta International is a worldwide organization of executives in business and the professions 
working together to advance the status of women 

Volume 10, Issue 12      Zonta Club of Denver District 12, Area 3                May 2004 

President of Zonta Club of Denver:  Evie Ashmore      Editor:  Julie Bradley        Governor of District 12:  Mary Benoit 

Mission Statement of Zonta Club of Denver: 
The Members of Zonta Club of Denver are committed to the support and well-being of our community, our club, and ourselves, 
by improving the status of women and children and upholding the Objects of Zonta International. 

 
 

When:   Thursday, May 13th 
Where:  Marriott Southeast Hotel 
Time:    5:30 p.m. social hour 
     6:00 p.m. dinner 
Cost:    $23.00  
Greeter:  Marjorie Pickett & Sue Anne 
  Flaherty 
Invocation:  Diane Twining 
Member Moment: Cynthia Herndon 
 
Please RSVP to Cathy Conley at 303-691-6926 
and leave a message.  Remember—you must make 
your reservation by Monday, May 10th at 
noon.  If you are on permanent reservation list 
you must call to cancel by noon Monday. 

Menu 
Thai Chicken, Lime & Cilantro Leaf Soup 

Asian Beef and Noodle Salad 
Soy ginger glazed flank steak, yard long beans, roasted 

peppers, scallions with cellophane and soba noodles 
tossed in chile vinegar sauce. 

Chocolate Cake 
 

Program:  
Identity Theft is the fastest growing economic crime in 
Colorado and the United States.  This crime leaves thou-
sands of ID theft victims who struggle with the chaos 
and time-consuming paperwork required to protect, and 
even regain, their good names and credit histories.  Lisa 
Curtis, Director of Consumer Services for the Denver 
District Attorney since 1996 will speak to this urgent 
issue for all our lives. 

Congratulations to newly 
elected officers! 

 
President – Diane Twining 
President Elect – Linda Rhea 
Vice President – Sheila Davis 
Secretary – Julie Bradley 
Treasurer – Judith Allen 

 
 Directors for one year term: 
Kathy Hyzer 
Linda Corsmitt 

 
 Directors for two year term: 
Linda McBurney 
Nancy Bruner – Koontz 

 
 Nominating Committee: 
Evie Ashmore 
Jacki Sammons 
Marjorie Pickett 

Permanent  
Reservation list: 

  
Judy Allen 

Evie Ashmore 

Mary Benoit 

Julie Bradley 

Nancy Bruner-Koontz 

Cathy Conley 

Sheila Davis 

Sue Anne Flaherty 

Nikki Headlee 

Cynthia Herndon 

Dottie Jenkins 

Kate Linscott 

Judy McNerny 

Marjorie Pickett 

Linda Rhea 

Carmen Teufel 

Diane Twining 

Joetta Williams 

Fund Raising Committee Assignments 
  
“Let’s Party” FR Assignments are 
fast being assigned.  If you haven’t 
given your preference, please con-
tact Diane Twining ASAP! 
 
The core committee is meeting on 
Tuesday May 4th at The Salvation 
Army’s office 5:30 pm, 1370 Penn-
sylvania St.  More info to follow! 
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My how time flies.  This is my last President’s 
Message.  It has been an honor to have served 
as your President.  I have had many wonderful 
experiences that I will cherish.  Thanks! 
 
 Diane Twining will take office in May and I 
know you will give her the same support that 
you gave me. Remember to let her know your 
Committee preferences so that she can place 
you on the Committee where you want to be.    
 
 We have a wonderful program planned for May – Identity Theft.  
As usual Kathy Hyzer and Cathy Conley have done a superb job of 
planning a worthwhile program for us.    Our meeting will also in-
clude a review of the by law changes that International has pro-
posed and will require Diane and me to cast a vote reflecting your 
wishes at the International Convention in July.  We have two votes 
to cast. In addition, we have a few by law changes for our club.  
More information to follow on this! 
 
 At the Area 3 Meeting, we learned that another club has been 
chartered – in Gillette, Wyo.  In District 12, we have 686 members 
in 22 clubs.  How wonderful it is to be a member of Zonta.  I urge 
you to renew your membership.  As a reminder, May 1 is the due 
date.     
 
 We have several service opportunities available.  Several of us par-
ticipated in the 9Health Fair Hotline, and it turned out to be a 
great chance to meet new people and to provide a service to the 
community.  On May 8, we will have an opportunity to see our ser-
vice grant dollars in action as well as to volunteer at the 23rd An-
nual Day of Caring for Breast Cancer Awareness.  May 20 brings 
our annual Denver Kids, Inc. award presentation last .  And on June 
21, the 2nd annual Denver Kids Golf Tournament will take place and 
we have agreed to serve breakfast.  Sheila Davis and her Commit-
tee have arranged these wonderful service opportunities for us.  
Please contact Sheila for specifics. 
 
 We also have a name for our home party event…it will be called 
“Let’s Party.  I urge you to place November 5 and 6 on your calen-
dar.  Diane Twining and her committee have big plans for this event 
that all of us need to support.   
 
 I will retire on June 3 from my job with USDA after 33 ½ wonder-
ful years. I plan to do lots of different things including more volun-
teer work and have agreed to be the District UN Representative in 
Zonta.  I am excited. 
 
 Thanks for the memories! 
 

 Evie Ashmore 

President’s Message for May . . . 
Smoke Signal 

Convention 2004—New York City 
July 3-8, 2004 

Marriott Marquis in Times Square 
 

Zonta Club of Denver Delegates: 
Evei Ashmore, Diane Twining 
Alternates: Judy Allen, Linda Rhea 

John Boyle O’Reilly 
“What is the real good?” 
I ask in, using mood. 
 
 “Order,” said the law court; 
“Knowledge,” said the school; 
“Truth,” said the wise man; 
“Pleasure,” said the fold; 
“Love,” said the maiden; 
“Beauty,” said the page; 
“Freedom,” said the dreamer; 
“Home,” said the sage; 
“Fame, “ said the soldier; 
“Equity,” said the seer. 
Spake my heart fully sad: 
“The answer is not here.” 
 
 Then within my bosom 
Softly this I heard: 
“Each heart holds the secret: 
‘Kindness’ is the word.” 
 

Invocation given by Diane Twining at the April meeting. 

Come see the documentary film: 
 
“Women in Trafficking in Iran, 
Victims of Islamic Fundamental-
ism” 
 
Discussion following afterwards, 
Auraria Campus: Plaza Bldg Room 

M-204 Thurs. May 6th: 6:30 pm 
 
Admission is free.  Video provided by Women’s 
Freedom Forum and Sponsored by Amnesty In-
ternational, Auraria 
 
For more information visit: 
www.womenfreedomforum.org or call 703-744-
1194; Email: info@womenfreedomforum.org 
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RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE DINNERS  
 
The Ronald McDonald House in Denver provides a “home 
away from home” for families whose children are being 
treated at Children’s Hospital.  It’s located at 1300 E. 
21st Ave, Denver, CO 80203, just a couple of blocks from 
the hospital.  Their phone number is 303-832-2667.   
 
Families have individual hotel rooms for sleeping and relaxing, and there are 
two beautiful, very large kitchens and eating areas located on the 2nd and 3rd 
floors.  Individuals can fix their own meals, or be served by volunteer organi-
zations such as ours.   
 
The Zonta Club of Denver serves dinner for approximately 30-35 people in a 
buffet style format the third Monday of each month.  Volunteers are asked to 
arrive at 5:30pm for set up, and serving begins at 6:00pm.  
 

Smoke Signal 

Zonta Club of Denver 
2003-2004 

 
Board of Directors 
Monthly Meetings 

 
Joint Board Meeting 

(Old and New) 
Location TBA 

Board members—hold this 
date! 

 
Thurs, May 27th 

 
To include information in 
the Smoke Signal please 

contact:  
 

Julie Bradley    
303-866-9273 wk,   

303-866-9266 wk fax,  
303-799-1801 hm,  

303-792-5289 hm fax 
 

Email:  
julieqbradley@comcast.net 

or         
julie.bradley@usw.sarmy.org  

 
Smoke Signal Deadline for 

the June issue is 
May 28th 

UPCOMING SERVICE PROJECTS 

 
The Gathering Place   
Zonta is serving lunch at the Gathering Place on Wednesday, May 26th.  Nikki 
Headlee and Linda Rhea have signed up to serve.  .     
 
Day of Caring for Breast Cancer  
Awareness   
 This event will be held on Saturday, May 8th, at the Merchandise Mart, from 
8am to 3pm.  Its purpose is to provide education, empowerment, and hope to all 
women and men interested in this disease.  There will be seminars, exhibits, a 
silent auction and boutique, and a luncheon/fashion show.  Over 1000 people are 
expected to attend.   
 
 Day of Caring was a service grant recipient of our club this year, and we are one 
of their key sponsors.  With our money, a resource center, Sense of Security, 
will be set up to provide non-medical financial assistance to breast cancer pa-
tients in Colorado.  Some of the resource tables in the center will include the 
Food Stamp Program, the Low-income Energy Assistance Program (LEAP), and the 
Consumer Credit Counseling Service.  Hopefully some of our members will be able 
to attend this wonderful event! 
 
 Denver Kids  
 The annual awards banquet is scheduled for Thursday, May 20th in the evening.  
The summer golf tournament is scheduled for Monday, June 21st in the (very 
early) morning.  Sign up sheets for volunteers will be available at the April dinner 
meeting.  For more information, please contact Mandy Ziegler.    
  

(Continued on page 4) 

 
Zonta Club  

of Denver Has a  
NEW  

ADDRESS: 
 

PO Box 2665 
Denver, CO 80201 
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 Gather Up Men’s Clothing  
 Kathy Hyzer is collecting men’s clothing, (not suits 
and ties) for a men’s shelter.  This effort is sponsored 
by Senior Support Services.  Please bring clothing to 
the April and May dinner meetings.  This actually 
benefits women too, as it helps us clean out our hus-
band’s closets!  
 
Save Your Grocery Coupons  
 The American Legion Auxiliary is sponsoring a project 
to send coupons overseas for veterans and other ser-
vice people to use at their commissaries. Diane Twin-
ing is a member of the Auxiliary, and she asks that 
Zonta members save coupons for this effort. Coupons 
will even be taken for up to six months after the expi-
ration date.  No local store coupons can be used, how-
ever.  Please bring coupons to the dinner meetings be-
ginning in March.  This is a long-term project, so cou-
pons can be used on an ongoing basis.     
 

(Continued from page 3) 

 
 

 

- Zonta Club of Denver II’s Tee-Off Tourna-

ment - 5th Invitational Golf Tournament    
Friday, June 18  1:30 pm Shotgun start Thorn-
creek Golf Course  Contact Candy Meininger-
Johns for sponsorship opportunities and invita-
tions 303/322-9085.  

- Zonta Club of Pikes Peak is once again having 

their famous Fashion Show, Saturday, May 8th, 
in the Penrose Room at The Broadmoor Hotel.  
Please contact Kate Brewster for tickets or 
more information: 719-630-8801 or catebrew-
ster@aol.com 

∗ Mission Accomplished!!!  On Thursday, April 22, 
2004, the Call-To-Protect division of Donate-a-
Phone sent a FedEx truck with prepaid labels to 
pickup our 7 boxes containing 203 cell phones 
that our Zonta Club of Fort Collins collected 
this year for victims of domestic violence!!  
Great work for our District 12 project and our 
club in general!  Kathy Swafford, Status of 
Women Service Chair 

 
 
 
Greetings from Southern Maryland! 
 
 My name is Nancy Shambaugh and I’m the volunteer coordi-
nator for this year’s Zonta International Convention in New 
York City.  I am working with Convention Chairs, Tebbie Clift 
and Judy Johnston, former District 3 Governors and Past ZI 
Directors, to find and assign volunteers to the many fun and 
exciting opportunities at this July’s convention.  
 
We are reaching out past the boundaries of District 3 to see 
if there are other Zontians who would like to volunteer with 
activities such as: the hospitality suite, the District meetings, 
the “dine arounds”, opening ceremonies, closing ceremonies, 
greeters, timekeeping, “runners” at meeting, special events 
hostess and much more.  What a wonderful opportunity to see 
the inner workings of the ZI Convention!  
 
We are also looking for about 10 volunteers specifically for 
the ZI Store. These 10 Zontians would have advance training 
on accepting credit card payments and would need to be avail-
able for several shifts – with Friday and Saturday most likely 
being the busiest times.  It is a big commitment, but we know 
that Zontians are up to the task!  
 
If you would be so kind as to forward this email on to your 
Area Directors (and District Officers) with a note to forward 
it on to club presidents, it would be a big help in getting the 
word out that additional volunteers are welcome and 
needed.  Club presidents then should get the word out to 
their club members.  Folks can sign up to volunteer for just 
one hour or one activity or several hours over several 
days.  They can also pick the type of activity/event they’d like 
to help out with or they can just state that they will help out 
“wherever needed”.   
 Zontians wishing to volunteer do have to be registered for 
the Convention.  They should contact me by email (preferred) 
at :  mtntops@comcast.net   
and let me know their name, email address, availability dates 
and times and activity/event preference, if they have one. 
 
Thank you so much for taking the time to forward this on to 
your District’s Board.  I know this “trickle down email” effort 
will work to the benefit of the Convention. We all appreciate 
your assistance. 
 
Yours in Zonta service,   
Nancy Shambaugh 
Zonta Club of Charles County, Maryland 
8988 Hillary Court 
La Plata, Maryland  20646 
301-609-7588 
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The following is the Annual Club report required for Area 3 & 
District 12 reporting systems which are in turn forwarded on 
to International.  President Evie Ashmore felt that this 
should be shared with the membership.  We should be proud 
of all our accomplishments this year! 
 

 
ZONTA CLUB OF DENVER 

ANNUAL CLUB REPORT 
to Zonta International, District 12 & Area 3 

 
 Report for the period:  May 31, 2003 – June 1, 2004 
 

  Zonta Club of Denver 
Club President – Evie Ashmore 
President-elect – Diane Twining 
Vice President – Linda Rhea 
Secretary – Elizabeth Cameron 
Treasurer – Judy Allen 
# of Directors  - 4 
Sheila Davis, Shari Dorton, Kathy Hyzer and Cathy 
Conley 
 
Annual dues - $130 
# of Meetings each year – We met monthly. 
# of Board Meetings – We met monthly except for 
the months of November, December and March. 
  
Club Membership: 
#of Members as of June l of the previous year            
# of Members added                                                      
# of Members Lost                                                         
#of Members as of May 31, 2004                                 
Net gain of Members                                              
 
State reasons for any changes: 
Our new member reception held in November 2003 was a 
success.  Five potential members were invited and two subse-
quently joined. 
Our Membership Committee also responds to each member-
ship inquiry about our club from other sources, such as our 
web site, member contacts and others.  Prospective members 
are the guests of the club at their first event.  They are 
encouraged to return to subsequent meetings by the mem-
bership.  We also send the club newsletter to them for at 
least 3 months following their attendance.   
 
Club Program:   
Is there a new member orientation?  No – but we are 
working on this. 

Does the club have a newsletter? Yes, the “Smoke Sig-
nal”. 
Is it sent to all members? Yes – sent to all members and 
it is available via email and regular mail. 
Do members participate in setting goals for the 
club? Yes 
Does the club have a long-range plan?  No, but we are 
working on it. 
Does the club have friendship/twining club(s)? No 
Did the club have international contacts this year?  
Yes, one member is a member of the Foundation. 
Does the club sponsor a Z or Golden Z Club? No 
We have a Banner/Zonta flag that is displayed at each meet-
ing. 
Which committees does the club have – Membership, 
Fund Raising, Status of Women and Service as well as Com-
munication Committee for the newsletter. 
 
   
 Service Contribution: 

 
 The Rose Fund                                                 
The International Service Fund                       
The ZISVAW Fund                                         
The Amelia Earhart Fund                                
The Jane M. Klausman Fund                           
The WHIPPI Fund                                           
 Total Foundation Contribution            
 
Local Contributions: 

                                                                                      
Rape Assistance & Awareness Program            
Salvation – Red Shields Starlites                       
Work Options for Women                                 
Day of Caring for Breast Cancer                       
Women’s Bean Project                                      
Samaritan Counseling Center                            
Rocky Mountain Parents as Teachers               
Total Local Contribution                      
Total Fndn & Local Contributions     
 Total Service Hours  
  
  
Please describe briefly highlights from the year, 
important committee activities including local pro-

39 

2 

0 

41 

+2 

$ 3, 000 

$ 5, 000 

$ 2, 000 

$ 6 ,000 

$ 2, 000 

$ 1, 200 

$19, 200 

$ 3, 000 

$ 6, 000 

$ 3, 500 

$ 5, 000 

$ 1, 700 

$ 5, 000 

$ 3, 000 

$27, 200 

$46, 400 

244.5 hours 
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jects, public relations activities and work on ad-
vancing the status of women: 
  
 Every year since 1988, the Zonta Club of Denver has funded 
several scholarships to Metro State a local University in 
Denver.  In June 2003, our club initiated an endowed schol-
arship with a gift of more than $29,000.  This was made pos-
sible from the provisions in the will of Edna Jean Hershey a 
member of our club from 1935 until her death in 1977. 
As a result of this gift, the Zonta Club of Denver was high-
lighted in the “Metropolis” Alumni magazine from Metro 
State.  This gave our Club community recognition as it is sent 
to over 29,000 alumni.   
In addition, the club annually sends out a reminder to all 
Colorado Clubs advising them of the provisions of the will of 
Edna Jean Hershey that makes funds available to needy Zon-
tians.  This follows established criteria as a result of Edna 
Jean Hershey’s wishes.    
 
On May 8, the Zonta Club of Denver participated in a Day of 
Caring for Breast Cancer.  This was noteworthy in that this 
allowed our club to participate in a service project improving 
the status of women but also to see firsthand how are ser-
vice grant dollars are being used.  The Day of Caring was a 
grant recipient winner this year.  Nine volunteers from the 
Club volunteered for this service project.  Because of our 
sponsorship of this event, we received a ½ page ad in all pro-
grams as well as signage on all publications generated from 
this event. 
 
We awarded a scholarship to our Young Women in Public Af-
fairs – Bobby Jo Wessels, from Mullen High School.  She was 
awarded the scholarship at our April 8, 2004 meeting.  Her 
application has been forwarded to the District level for fur-
ther competition. 
 
The Zonta Club of Denver is a well-known entity at the Fam-
ily Pathways events, Ringing the Bells for the Salvation Army, 
Santa Claus Shop and Dress for Success. We consistently 
display the Zonta emblem at all events.  We continue our 
sponsorship at the Denver Kids organization and they consis-
tently display the emblem on all of their stationary and fund 
raising literature.  
 
 We continue to prepare and serve dinner at the Ronald 
McDonald House every month.  The Zonta Club of Denver is 
well known there and most people who are not familiar with 
our organization ask about it when they see our name.  There 
are many single women with children who need the service of 
Children’s Hospital, and the Ronald McDonald House.  We fill 
a need to keep them going through rough times by providing a 
home cooked meal and supportive conversation. 
 
Our Club also serves lunch and provides Mother’s Day bas-

kets for the Gathering Place. This is the only daytime shelter 
for women and children in Denver.  Our participation helps 
women who are in the most desperate of circumstances and 
in need of a place to stay, good food and personal care prod-
ucts. 
 
Our Membership Committee planned very informative meet-
ings for our club.  Some of the speakers for this year in-
cluded a person from the Jeffco DA’s office speaking on the 
Dangers of the Internet, RTDs FASTRACKS Progam of Light 
Rail and Commuter Rail and our May meeting included a pro-
gram on Identity Theft from the Denver District Attorney’s 
Office. 
 
 Our Fund Raiser for this year was the very successful 
“Afternoon at the Theater”.  This was held in June 2003 and 
we made over $2,000 from selling tickets to CATS.  We have 
also sold pin holders and Chef’s aprons. These two items have 
proven successful. 
 
Our Club has been very busy planning for our fund raiser for 
2004.  A formal Business Plan with recommendations was 
presented to the Club’s membership in June 2003.  The Plan 
was approved and activities undertaken to move the Club on 
to this new annual fundraiser – a Home Party Event.   This 
event is planned for November 5 and 6, 2004 at the Tivoli 
Center in downtown Denver.  It has been official named 
“Let’s Party”.  Money will be raised from renting booth space 
to vendors, charging admission to the general public and club 
members selling our own items. We expect this event to be a 
success and will be our main emphasis this next year. 
 
Suggestions for Next Year: 
 
∗ We plan to concentrate our efforts on our Home Party 

Event – “Let’s Party”. 
∗ We need to set up an organized support system for our 

older members who no longer attend meetings on a regu-
lar basis to let them know they are not forgotten. 

∗ Also, we need to finalize plans for a new members hand-
book that will be given to all new members in addition to 
a new member orientation. 

 
 I believe our Club had a very successful year in helping to 
improve the status of women.  
 
  
Evie Ashmore, President 
Zonta Club of Denver     
April 18, 2004 
 
  

Smoke Signal 
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Smoke Signal ZONTA CLUB OF DENVER     GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
APRIL 8, 2004 

 
 The meeting was called to order 6:15 PM by President Evie Ashmore. Invocation was given by Diane Twining. 
Board members present: Sheila Davis, Kathy Hyzer, Cathy Conley, Judy Allen, Linda Rhea, Liz Cameron, and Diane Twining.  Twenty-
three members and five guests were present. 
Introduction of guests – Bobbie Jo Wessel, Young Woman in Public Affairs Award Recipient, her parents, and Bill Sperry from the 
Transit Alliance. 
Member Moment was given by Cynthia Herndon. 
Program – Bill Sperry from the Transit Alliance gave a presentation on “FasTracks”, and how it is intended to alleviate traffic conges-
tion.  Mr. Sperry discussed the proposed expansion of light rail, introduction of “commuter rail”, which would be built along existing 
railroad tracks, and the addition of parking spaces at light rail stations.  He explained proposed new bus route neighborhood “feeders” 
to RTD Park and Rides, and new “suburb to suburb” bus service.  He mentioned a company which makes train cars for “commuter rails”, 
is located in Fort Lupton, Colorado. “FasTracks” is being proposed because it is expected that 1,000,000 new people will move to the 
metro area in the next twenty years.  He mentioned ridership on the Littleton light rail line is 70% over initial projections, and that 
TREX is within schedule and budget expectations.   
Young Woman in Public Affairs – Bobbie Jo Wessel gave a thoughtful presentation.  She is planning a career in elder law, and would like 
to focus on the needs of women in particular. 
February Minutes – approved. 
Treasurer’s Report – given by Judy Allen.  The Treasurer’s report will be filed for auditing.  Judy Allen will email the report quarterly 
to the club. Judy collected unpaid dues and distributed dues statements to members who’ve not already received one. Judy reported 
our commitment to Zonta International has been paid. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
∗ Membership: Cathy Conley reported twenty-three members and five guests were present.  Next month’s speaker will be on 

“Identity Theft”. Colorado ranks 4th in the nation in this crime. 
∗ Service:  Sheila Davis reported on past events including Ronald McDonald dinner and “Chefs Up Front”, held at Johnson and Wales 

University March 21, and for which Cathy Conley and Joetta Williams volunteered. Future volunteer events include the Gathering 
Place on April 26 and May 26. The Rape Assistance and Awareness Program, one of our grant recipients, is offering our club a free 
Personal Safety class on Wednesday, April 21, from 6 to 9 p.m.; to be held at Hope United Methodist Church.  Linda Corsmitt has 
volunteered to coordinate this event. The Nine News Health Fair needs volunteers in the 3:30 to 6:30 p.m. slot on Sunday, April 18. 
“Day of Caring” for Breast Cancer is scheduled for May 8 at the Merchandise Mart. Linda Rhea has volunteered to host the 
Mother’s Day basket assembly project at her house Saturday, May 1 at 9 a.m.  Mandy Ziegler has volunteered to coordinate our 
participation in the Denver Kids Annual Awards Banquet Thursday May 20, and their golf tournament June 21.  Mary Benoit men-
tioned the Family Pathways “High Tea” is at Hudson Gardens April 18, and needs silent auction donations. Douglas County Zonta 
Club is hosting a "Trivia Competition" May 1. 

∗ Fundraising:  Diane Twining reported her committee had come up with suggestions for our “Home Party Event” name: “Let’s Party, 
“Party People”, and “Party Forum”.  Diane asked for input from our group for the favorite name.  “Let’s Party” won out.  Diane also 
sought input on vendor selection and pricing.  After discussion, Mary Benoit moved that fees for vendors be charged in the rate 
structure of $75 for “Early Bird” sign up by July 15, $100 if signed up by September 1, and “Late Entry” fee of $125. All consult-
ants, or vendors, will be expected to donate goods in kind with retail value of at least $25. Judy McNerny seconded the motion; 
motion passed.   Pinholders are for sale after the meeting. The fundraising committee has listed volunteer positions, so be sure to 
sign up. If you cannot help on November 5th and 6th, there are different jobs available at different times during the approaching 
months. 

∗ Communications: No report as Julie Bradley was out of town. 
∗ Status of Women: Presented with speaker. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
Margaret Fomer gave the Past President’s annual report. Margaret mentioned suggestions and improvements made in the areas of mem-
bership and service, the new prospective member notebook, and Amelia Earhart fellow. Margaret communicated a new service project 
suggestion; helping Denver Kids in conjunction with Denver Mayor Hickenlooper’s Cole school project.  After discussion, Nicki Headlee 
moved that we appoint an “ad hoc” committee to investigate Margaret’s proposal, and gather more information for the club.  Diane 
Twining seconded the motion; motion carried.  Nicki Headlee, Kathy Hyzer, and Sheila Davis will be on the committee. 
NEW BUSINESS 
Margaret Fomer, as chair of nominating committee, presented the slate of officers for election. Evie Ashmore called for a vote; unani-
mous in favor.  The revised slate of officers was elected: President – Diane Twining; President Elect – Linda Rhea; Vice President – 
Sheila Davis; Secretary – Julie Bradley; Treasurer – July Allen; Directors for 2004-2005 – Kathy Hyzer and Linda Corsmitt; Directors 
for 2004-2006 – Linda McBurney and Nancy Bruner-Koontz. Nominating Committee members will be Jacki Sammons, Evie Ashmore, and 
Marjorie Pickett.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS There will be a Board Meeting on April 22 at Evie Ashmore’s house. Board committee reports are due to Evie. 
Committee Selection Forms are due. Meeting was adjourned at 9:10 P.M.  
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Julie A. Bradley, Editor 
Zonta Club of Denver 
PO Box 2665 
Denver, CO 80201 

May 8th Day of Caring for Breast Cancer Aware-
ness at Denver Merchandise Mart (I-25 & 
58th 8-3 

May 13th General Membership Meeting—
Installation of Officers 

May 17th Service Committee Meeting 

May 17th Ronald McDonald Dinner 

May 20th Denver Kids Awards Evening 

May 26th Serving Lunch at the Gathering Place 

May 27th Joint Board Meeting location TBA 

June 21st Denver Kids Golf Tournament 

July 2004 International  Convention in New York 
City 

Nov  5th & 6th Home Party Fundraiser 

 
 
 

 
Do you have any receipts for money spent on be-
half of Zonta?  Need these receipts reimbursed?  
You need to submit all receipts to Judy Allen, via 
the person who needs to authorize these receipts 
(committee chair, etc)  All bills must be  submit-
ted to out Treasurer Judy Allen by May 15th in 
order to be paid this calendar year. 
 
Annual dues are also due by May 15th.  If any 
one has not received their dues statement please 
get in touch with me. I sent out the statements to 
those who have not been at the  last two meetings. 
So if I had correct addresses all should have re-
ceived. Thanks,  
 
Judy Allen, Treasurer 



9 

This award is based on outstanding service to Zonta and the community with the selection committee being: 
Immediate Past President ( Evie Ashmore), President (Diane Twining), President Elect (Linda Rhea).  Please give us as 
much information as possible about the person you nominate, including service performed, offices held, activities, 
honors received, professional service, etc. 
 
Name:                
 
Zonta Service                   
              

              

              

              

               

 
 
Community Service 
              

              

              

              

               

 

Professional Service 

              

              

              

              

               

 
Edna Jean Hershey Award: Every year it is our privilege to honor one of our own for outstanding service to Zonta, 
the Community and their profession.  This is an honor that not all Zontians achieve – some honorees in the past: 
Mary Ellen Brickner – 1979  Mary Louise Van Male – 1980 Bobbie Razee – 1981 Kay Schrenk – 1982  
Elizabeth Hayden – 1983  Nancy Mogan – 1984  Joyce Angel – 1985 Jeannette Elson – 1986 
Liz Smith – 1987   Dolores Lowery – 1988  Grace Ogle – 1989 Dorothy Swindt – 1990 
Marjoire Pickett – 1991  Barbara Pellegren – 1992  Judy Allen – 1994  Phyllis Jacques – 1996 
Jacki Sammons – 1997  Judy McNerny – 1998  Jennifer Lamb—1999 Nikki Headlee—2000 
Jacqueline Freudenstein—2001 Julie Bradley—2002  Elizabeth Clinton—2003 
 
As you can see the individuals listed have many things in common and many differences in achievement – serving in 
Area, District and International capacities as well as a variety of service interests both with Zonta I.e. Literacy, 
UNIFEM, etc. and as well as outside – the Zoo, etc.  Please take the time to consider who you would like to honor as 
Zontian of the Year and fill out the form above and fax or mail to: 
 
Evie Ashmore        Deadline: June 1st 
5795 S. Danube Cir 
Aurora, Co  80015 
Fax: 303-680-2419 
   

Zontian of the Year 
Edna Jean Hershey Award 


